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working on presenters from UN, World Bank, and IMF. Suggested time is 10 – 3.  Mike McCaffrey may moderate. John 

Shuler is locating a venue, priority will be ease of access (transportation) and internet access.  Probably limit, 50 

participants. Possible co sponsor – BRASS. The addition of a speaker on NGOs is being considered, as they are a large 

part of international stats. 

ACTION ITEM : Committee recommends acceptance of this preconference.  

Barbie Selby presented an idea on interaction between public and academic libraries with electronic government 

information, or depository and non depository libraries, discussing different talents and services each could bring to the 

table for projects, services, etc. Discussion included co sponsoring with PLA, and possibly ADA related groups of ALA, as 

well as GPO.  The group suggested possibly narrowing the topic to ADA, Health, or another topic instead of the brad field 

of electronic government information. Partnering with the e government subcommittee was also suggested. Barbie 

agreed to work further on this to flesh out the idea. 

Lori Smith suggested an e-learning webinar, and the group suggested working with the Education Committee to do a 

possible webinar on this topic. 
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 By 2013 Annual, the Committee will decide on whether to continue on as a committee or to become a 

discussion group. 

Salient points considered: 

 Virtual meetings 

o Discussion of the experience of other committees that had gone completely or partially virtual 

including those in MAGIRT, BRASS, ACRL, and GODORT Awards.  

o The format of a committee follows from its purpose/task—some committees must meet face to 

face, others do well in a virtual environment.  

o What does the chair and members need to do to facilitate success in a virtual environment? 

o Implications for steering if REGP goes virtual or partly virtual. 

o Must try to synch with external liaisons. 

 Discussion Groups 

o The committee should wait to determine the experience of GITCO before making final decision 

on transitioning to a Discussion Group 

o Need to consider needs of committee members travel $ and their involvement 

o There is a lower barrier to participation for a discussion group 

o ALA moving to fewer meeting time slots 

o Key connection with discussion group is the convener who must take ideas from DG to other 

groups /steering for action. 

 The role of REGP 

o REGP in the past has been a project based organization, and most of these projects have been 

multi-
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Non-Members: Tim Byrne, Charla Chebl, Jennifer K. Davis, Steven Jeffery, Jim Noel, Vickie Tate, Raegan Wiechert 

 

I. Welcome and Introductions 

 

A. Introductions 

B. Attendance sheet 

 

II. Approval of Cataloging Committee Agenda 

Approved by voice vote. 

 

III. Approval of Minutes from Midwinter 2012 meeting 

Approved by voice vote. 

IV. GPO Update 

 Jennifer Davis report that  GPO cataloged 15, 548 titles this year. Those number are expected to drop while 

GPO staff transition to an RDA workflow. Two LAC contractor positions have been recently filled. (1 

librarian and 1 technician)  

 Work continues on Bureau of Mines and Indian affairs materials  

 Partnership with University of Montana for cataloging of northwest forest service research material. Also 

partnership with University of Iowa—GPO is cataloging posters and electronic resources for them.  

 GPO has agency goal—work on education.  Cataloging training.--Computer skills, html etc. 

 Getting ready for RDA training again. Scheduled RDA NACO training in Oct./Nov.  Consult LC web site 

“Catalogers Learning Workshop” for information. 

 Cataloging series—older materials –toxicology.  HHS approved medical devices, Smithsonian, Census on 

Agriculture –2 censum per month (1987 and back so will be seeing bibs for that) 

 Cataloging of congressional materials in print have a turn around time is 24 hrs from receipt. Materials in 

microfiche will be handled as time permits. 

 University of Iowa posters collection digital project. GPO has agreed to catalog these materials. 

 Jane Sanchez, is the new director of Library Services Content Management, she started on March 26, 2012. 

 

V.  Vendor Updates & General Discussion 

 

Tim Byrns (OSTI) 

 

 Loading OSTI records—some schools are instead using their discovery system, but a report Tim 

compiled, indicates they get heavy use for schools that have a heavy research agenda. 

 University of Florida, for example, has a high usage then other research institutions. 

 Libraries that load records did not have high use  

 Three of the major discovery platforms can now activate OSTI titles.  

 

Jim  Noel (Marcive)  





7 

 

San Bernardino), Mary Martin (Claremont Colleges), Bernadine Abbott Hoduski, Lynn Thitchener (Cornell 

University), Marie Concannon (University of Missouri), Bill Sudduth (University of South Carolina), Catherine 

Morse (University of Michigan), Barbara Miller (Oklahoma State University), Kathy Bayer (GPO), Cass 

Hartnett (University of Washington), Vicki L. Tate (University of South Alabama), Kirsten Clark (University of 

Minnesota), Stephanie Braunstein (Louisiana State University), Chelsea Dinsmor (University of Florida), Atifa 

Rawan (University of Arizona), Sarah Naper (Texas State University), Antoinette W. Satterfield (U.S. Naval 

Academy), Lori Smith (Southeastern Louisiana University), Mary Alice Baish (GPO), Jane Sanchez (GPO), 

Cherie Givens (GPO), Lynne Stuart (Johns Hopkins), Melanie Sims (Louisiana State University Law), Linda 

Spiro (Rice), Justin Otto (Eastern Washington University), Kathy Dabbour (California State University, 

Northridge) 

 

Non-members: Steven Jeffery (Freeport-McMoRan), Hui Hua Chua (Michigan State University), Susan Bokern 

(ProQuest Government), Bruce Samuelson (Bernan), Barbara Olson (ProQuest), Rick Nelson (ProQuest) 

 

 

FIRST ORDER OF BUSINESS 

Welcome and introduction 

 

SECOND ORDER OF BUSINESS 

Adoption of the agenda -- it was announced that “Federal Depository Task Force” should be changed to 

“Federal Documents Task Force” on the distributed agendas.   

 

It was moved and seconded that the agenda should be adopted as modified. 

 

THIRD ORDER OF BUSINESS 

Approval of 2012 Midwinter minutes  -- it was moved and seconded that the Midwinter minutes should be 

approved. 

 

FOURTH ORDER OF BUSINESS 

Committee liaison reports:  Legislation Committee reports that there are no new resolutions at this time; the 

third meeting Legislation Committee meeting has been cancelled because there are no resolutions. 

 

Committee liaison volunteers are requested; please contact Lori Smith if you are interested in providing this 

service. 

 

FIFTH ORDER OF BUSINESS 
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produced version.  As a reminder, Statistical Abstract was never a static document, there have always been a 

number of tables that were switched out.  This will continue. 
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continued delivery of tangible products, plus continued development of FDsys. The Senate has not yet 

considered the request. 

Baish described the nomination process  for two Depository Libraries of Year (one regional and one selective).  

GPO will be looking for creativity and innovation and programs that market to community or any area of public 

service.  Baish urged libraries to consider nominating themselves or a neighboring library. 

 

Baish reported that registration for the Federal Depository Library Conference (Oct 15-18) has opened.  She 

invited and encouraged attendance.  The Conference will celebrate the 40th anniversary of the Depository 

Library Council to the Public Printer, the 80th Meeting of the Depository Library Council, and the 20th Federal 

Depository Library Conference.  The theme of the Conference is “Celebrating Past and Building Future 

Together.”  Data from state forecasting project will be available at the Conference.  Baish encouraged 

submission of program proposals for the Conference.  Last year had wireless in one room for hands-on training.  

This will be available this year too. 

 

Last year, Vicky Tate asked us to do training, training, training.  This has been one of Baish’s top initiatives in 

past year.  In FY 2011, GPO had 8 online OPAL sessions, one on FDsys.  An educational curriculum has been 

created, plus an archive format has been developed.  32 training videos are planned (e.g, basic searching on 

FDsys).  In FY 2012, we have had 46 face-to-face training sessions and have hosted 11 webinars.  There have 

been 1178 attendees at the sessions: 876 in webininars and 302 in face-to-face sessions.  Face-to-face training 

includes training for Congressional staff, federal libraries, etc. 

 

Baish urged individuals to share suggestions on what they would like GPO to do.  

 

As part of an ongoing study, Congress gave $1 million to CRS to contract with NAPA (National Academy of 

Public Administration) on GPO.  This study will review past studies of GPO (printing and dissemination).  The 

study will also examine whether GPO should continue executive branch printing and will also consider other 

cost saving measures. 

 

NAPA has endeavored to make this a very transparent process.  They have met with staff and have had a good 

dialogue.  NAPA expects to give a draft to GPO and CRS by the end of September and to the House by Jan 31. 

Depository Library Council members will likely be contacted for an interview, plus five who just rotated off. 

 

Like many in this room, federal government agencies are also facing budget challenges.  GPO’s primary 

revenue streams are coming from electronic passports and secure IDs (for Congress, agencies, and the trusted 

travelers program). 

 

Jane Sanchez – new director of Library Services Content Management (LSCM) 

 

Sanchez began her work with GPO on March 26.  In 3 months, she has met individually with almost everyone 

in LSCM (~100 people) to determine concerns.  She describes everyone as very committed to programs despite 

the movement from print to digital environment.   

 

As part of her background, Sanchez noted that she was at BNA for 17 years.  There, she was responsible for 

getting primary sources and organizing them for editors to write about.  At GPO, she is doing a similar thing, 

gathering primary sources.   

 







x-apple-data-detectors://2/
mailto:amanda.wakaruk@ualberta.ca
x-apple-data-detectors://4/
mailto:jchurch@library.berkekey.edu
http://www.ifla.org/en/giops/conferences
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Devika Levy noted that the eLibrary subscription agreement now provides more liberal use of database content 
including distribution for ILL, etc. Modified language will be sent to subscribers. She also distributed a chart 
outlining the differences between the World Bank eLibrary and Open Knowledge Repository (to be appended 
to the online version of the vendor reports document). 
 
 

mailto:sbwhite@princeton.edu
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GODORT reception Sunday night - participants can meet at the Sheraton at 6pm for a trip to the awards ceremony at the 

Fullerton Public library. 

GITCO has been dissolved and replaced with a discussion group 

Please send Barbara Miller program ideas. 

 

The editor for DTTP has an opening for a state and local roundup columnist. The workload is around 1200 words every 6 

months. 

Agenda:  

Welcome, introductions, sign in, approve agenda, approve minutes for the last two meetings, liaison reports from 

committee meetings (legislation, education, publications…) 

Old business- 
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Barbara Miller- Advocacy at the state level 

In addition to the federal advocacy candidates there was interest in finding advocates for each state for state level 

advocacy. Michael Dowling who organizes the federal coordinators felt that this should be part of their responsibility but 

there are questions wither the federal coordinators may not have time for this additional work. We are waiting to hear 

more from Michal Dowling.  

It is recommended that members check out the ALA advocacy pages. 

http://www.ala.org/advocacy/advleg/  

Programing 

E-government program- Break out session II

http://www.ala.org/advocacy/advleg/
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A possible project would be to find the laws for each state on disposing of state materials by libraries including state, 

academic and public. This could lead to a change in legislation allowing libraries more options for finding new homes for 

items removed from the collection. Early editions of DTTP has publications from SLDTF. 

Barbara Miller mentioned that on the ARL website, one can find info about conducting "Due Diligence" in checking 

copyright status. After engaging in due diligence, a digital library or institution may post possibly copyrighted material 

without fear of being sued. 

Lori Smith mentioned that the Recorder of Documents position which administers the state depository program in 

Louisiana is currently vacant and there is concern that it will not be filled due to budget issues. 

Linda Hall Library in Kansas City collects books on the history of science, and may be interested to take some state 

government material. 

Barbara Miller mentioned that there are openings on other committees including development and membership. 

Action items: 

This historic state document project will continue. 

 

Meeting adjured.  

Minutes taken by Susanne Caro 

 


